

GLOUCESTERSHIRE BOWLS ASSOCIATION

A Member of Bowls England
WOMEN’S DIVISION
Minutes of Women’s Division Management Meeting 
Monday 6 September 2021, 10.00 am 
Venue –   Falcon BC
Present:   Secretary/BE Delegate Lindsay Collin (LC), Treasurer Avril Hole (AH), Asst Treasurer Angela Cary (AC), Match Secretary Myra Savage (MS), Section representatives Christine Magee (CM), 
            Christine Magee took on the role of Acting Chair
Apologies.     Anne Beaven (AB)

1. Minutes dated 18.5.21 and 16.6.21.    
2. Amendments to minutes.  Ratification of those minutes
Minor change to item 6.7 in 18.5.21 minutes.     Minutes otherwise ratified.

3. Matters arising (not otherwise on agenda)

3.1 
Discussion about complaint by a player regarding coach travel.  Previous policy, agreed at 18.5.21 meeting, was democratically confirmed, so players not wishing to travel by coach should continue to make themselves unavailable.  It was, however, acknowledged that permission to travel by car may be given (at the Management Committee's discretion) where it would be geographically unreasonable to do otherwise [player living very close to the venue].   
Secretary to convey this confirmation to the player in question       [Action: LC]
4. The state of the season.  Any issues 
4.1
Noted that all government Covid restrictions had now been suspended (since 19 July)
4.2
National Finals just completed.  LC summarised the Gloucestershire women’s performances, these being ‘mixed’, though obviously all ladies to be congratulated on reaching the Nationals :
· Singles – Val Molton (Kingswood & Hanham)   1st round

· 2-Wood Singles – Val Molton  (Kingswood & Hanham)    Qrtr-Finals

· Pairs – Joan Davies & Pam Margrett (Cheltenham Spa)    1st Round

· Triples – Renae Evans, Wendy Manns, Joy Sheward  (Barnwood)   2nd Round

· Fours – Val Molton, Pam Sheward, Sue Osborne, Jan Williams (Kingswood & Hanham)   Qrtr-Finals

· Senior Fours - Val Molton, Pam Sheward, Sue Osborne, Lindsay Collin (Kingswood & Hanham)   1st Round

· Senior Singles - Val Molton (Kingswood & Hanham)   2nd round

· Senior Pairs – Margaret McColl & Pam Margrett (Cheltenham Spa)    1st Round
4.3
Felt that any other issues would be raised elsewhere in the agenda items 
5. Treasurer’s Report

5.1
The accounts had been completed thus far, with just two games remaining, and balance.  2021 has not proved the financial disaster that AH thought that it might be
· Coaches and food had not gone up as much as expected, so the match losses would probably be no greater than circa £500 
· Competitions had produced £200 extra, though there was still £1000 in prize money to be paid

· We had no President, no room hire, no payment to Falcon BC, no audit fee, all these helping to keep down expenditure.  LC would inquire about room hire at Whitminster, now the Covid restrictions no longer apply       [Action: LC]
5.2
Treasurer asked about any outstanding bills, particularly from the Secretary !  Competition Secretary claims still to come in next week or so       [Action: LC; Competition Secs]
5.3
Rightly suggested by Treasurer that there should be equality between the Men’s and Women’s Match Secretaries in terms of their allowances.   MS to receive £350 per annum as of this year       [Action: AH]
5.4
Discussion about the nature and amount of refunds of part of £15 match fees.  Nothing if Treasurer not notified, but £12, subject to the situation; thus £3 admin fee.  Mention made of reserves at Chew Stoke, but AH asked why people don’t say anything to her directly       [Action: AH]
5.5
AC asked about the criterion for using a coach.  Not hard and fast, but ‘out of county’ and depending on distance

5.6
AH referred to the time it takes to get the Treasurer and new signatories changed through our bank.  She has the forms already

6. Secretary’s Report / GBA update / BE Report

6.1
Limited Secretary’s Report, as the agenda covers all the matters with which she had been dealing in previous weeks
6.2 
GBA update     Ongoing huge amount of work for Secretary, in her County Administrator role.  Some associated with GBA/BE Affiliations and the County Treasurer part of her responsibilities.  Lots of things bubbling under, including one or two tricky ones.  Sue Latham has taken responsibility for the booking of the Presentation Luncheon, which is good.   Possible uniform review another matter needing consideration, but nothing so far agreed by JEC on how we might proceed on that.  Some initial worries and concerns expressed on this matter       [Action, lots: LC]
6.3
BE Report      
· Lots going on in relation to the Nationals, obviously.  Results already summarised under item 4.2.

· Also things like survey in relation to competition formats and related matters, moving forward.     Should be circulation to clubs form BE on Friday.

· Also reactions to the actual organisation of the Nationals.  Have spoken very widely, across the divisions, with people who have attended.  As County Administrator, have also written to BE summarising the main points coming out of my local discussions; also included my personal issues in relation to the treatment of the Friends and to the cancellation of the two BE Presentation Dinners [LC to circulate scan of these proposals, taken from National Finals Programme].  Have had responses re the competitions, directly from Jon Cockcroft       [Action: LC]  
· Recent documents that have been circulated, are available online, or will be available shortly, which contain useful information :
· Competitor survey.  Closed on 29 August, but results should be circulated on Friday 10 September to clubs
· Leamington programme contains information about future of BE
· ‘Fit for the Future’     New strategy document released on first day of Nationals
7.   Match Secretary’s Report   

7.1 Not a lot to report on at present as the season has not yet finished.  We still have 4 matches to play.
7.2 Regarding the MEL, we have played 3 matches, lost two and won 1  
7.3 Unfortunate that Worcester decided not to continue in MEL this season and have also pulled out of the MEL for good.  Little point in going through the reasons, but LC can enlighten anyone interested.  Cambridgeshire decided against playing this season as well, so we were left with just the five counties.  We play Oxfordshire on 20 September, so looking for a win against them.
7.4 The women’s friendly matches have proved to be more successful, as we have won them all. 
7.5 Mixed matches some success also, as won 1 and lost 1, so with two home matches still to go we are pretty hopeful we might win them.   
7.6 John’s Trophy and Walker Cup were hard fought with Walker team going out to Somerset and John’s losing to Devon in the later stages of a tough game  
7.7 Selection has been difficult as a number of reliable bowlers decided to come off county register making the selectors’ jobs very difficult, but I must say the players who have been chosen have been enthusiastic and willing to play  
7.8 We have had an unusually high number of players saying they are not available after being selected and in a lot of cases most if not all of reserves have had to play.  Bans also had to be given out far too much  
7.9 This has been a frantic season since 21 June with one thing and another running into each other.  Most weekends have been tied up with different things, so very much wish we get back to something like normal next season  
7.10 Most counties I have spoken to are reverting back to the dates we had prior to lockdown and I will be starting to arrange venues as soon as this season is over         [Action: MS]
7.11 I would like to thank all the other officers who have helped me at the matches especially when I have been playing.  We have had good teamwork  
7.12   LC added comments on the Amy Rose team and related Youth Academy activities
8     Competitions

8.1
Has been a challenging year.  Competitions now completed, except for a few specialist 2021 National Competitions, including Top Clubs
8.2
Issues for next season include :
· Ongoing significance of the Commonwealth Games

· Formats of competitions, which will be confirmed shortly
· Number of qualifiers.  LC indicated that likely to be the same next year for us, so probably only one qualifier in most disciplines
· Date and arrangements for National Championships.  Will be set back just one week compared to 2021.  May be some slight modifications to the layout and arrangements
8.3
Inter-Club on 5 September at Henleaze BC, involving Barnwood, Frampton, Cheltenham Spa and Olveston.   Exciting Final, with Barnwood beating Olveston by 1 shot.  Problem with food, in relation to one club of the four.  Jan Lee-Cooper has written already to proffer our thanks, but LC asked to write additional letter of both thanks and apology to Janice Starr (Henleaze President).  CM will also talk to club involved       [Action: LC, CM]
8.4
Benevolent Triples looking good for Friday 10 September.  Between 13 and 17 entries so far       [Action: LC]
8.5
MS asked about trophies generally, inc Benevolent trophies.  Matter of new trophy for National Champion of Champions Gloucestershire winner [Val Osmond this year] still to be purchased; hope that the men would acquire a similar trophy, at least for future years
9 Selection matters 

9.1 Leaving games early.  Not to be allowed in future, so players to be told they must take this into account when expressing their availability.  Need to change ‘Guidance to County Players’ in WD Yearbook       [Action: LC]
9.2 Reinforce and reword the requirement in relation to travelling in coach, in the same document       [Action: LC]
9.3 Banning letter.  LC read out typical letter that she sends out.  Agreed suitable
9.4 LC indicated that she hoped that, like Frankie Marsh in 2019, some of the Amy Rose youngsters would be invited to take part in regular County matches.  Generally agreed.  Noted that Ceryn Pulsford played well at Leamington this year, through two games
10 Nominations
Nomination sheet provided for committee;  to be circulated as currently stands, with all the missing posts marked in red.  LC will write another strong letter to cover.  We will see what happens
11 October Delegate Meeting
LC to check booking and costs with Whitminster Village Hall, also any lingering restrictions

12 Future Meeting dates

Leave decisions until next meeting
13 AOB

13.1 Rule changes – work of sub-committee.  Will happen in the Autumn       [Action: LC, CM, Ian Gauld]
13.2 Please add ‘continue on second sheet’ on Competition Entry Form and add tick box if that proves necessary       [Action: LC]
Meeting closed at 12.20 pm
Date of next meeting :  TBC
Signed  …………………………………………..


Date  …………………………..
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